
 

 

Our reference: KHD/SB* 

2nd April 2020 

 

Dear Families, 

 

I hope that you are all keeping well and that your child is managing to access the work set by their 

teachers on Show My Homework.  Should you have any problems, don’t hesitate to email our support 

team on help@raynespark.merton.sch.uk and they will be able to assist. 

 

Free School Meals 

A letter has been posted home today to all families who are currently eligible to ensure that the 

information we hold is up to date so that the vouchers are received promptly after the Easter break. 

We are aware that a number of families may not previously have applied for Free School Meals, even 

though they were entitled to, and that the current situation may mean that more families are eligible.  

If you believe you are now entitled, we would encourage you to submit an application on the Merton 

website by clicking here: Free School Meal Application. 

Lockers 

In our previous communication we had advised that students could collect belongings from their 

lockers this week.  Given the recent guidance from the government, we have postponed this until 

further notice.  Once movement is permitted, we will write to you with new dates. Please rest assured 

that any items will remain in lockers at this time. 

School Nurse 

At the end of this letter you will find information about the availability of the school nursing team 

during this time including their contact details should you need to speak with them. 

Mental health and counselling support for young people  

 

CAMHS will continue to offer a crises/duty line 0800 292 2505/0208 254 8061 from 9am-5pm which 

young people or families can contact for advice and support. In addition, they can also contact the 

mental health support line out of hours on 0203 228 5980.  

 

The team at ‘Off the Record’ are committed to continuing to support young people (11+ years) 

throughout the COVID-19 outbreak. Face to face counselling services have stopped and they are 

moving to telephone contact instead: 

Á Online counselling service and support is still available, visit the Off the Record website 

Á Young people can directly sign up for online counselling with us 

mailto:help@raynespark.merton.sch.uk
https://self.merton.gov.uk/service/Pupil_Premium_and_Free_School_Meals_application
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.talkofftherecord.org_merton_&d=DwMFAg&c=HmJinpA0me9MkKQ19xEDwK7irBsCvGfF6AWwfMZqono&r=MO62o8qVkkN7g63Lh-RA6o_HnJ5Gto-88DpJnSlgE7Q&m=T6TsLKYqmQKjlPyV_pgLr2pf3XvCm1LDLnAOfEaiLCg&s=_FR13Kt7LuzlKagtguV1BpHN38wOPhxkJStpJkIgcW0&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__talkofftherecord.org_merton_online-2Dsupport_&d=DwMFAg&c=HmJinpA0me9MkKQ19xEDwK7irBsCvGfF6AWwfMZqono&r=MO62o8qVkkN7g63Lh-RA6o_HnJ5Gto-88DpJnSlgE7Q&m=T6TsLKYqmQKjlPyV_pgLr2pf3XvCm1LDLnAOfEaiLCg&s=4Z6bBwyxEjW0GH0koO12LIFlQbRqNtP7oKB2h0Ke6yg&e=


 

 

Á Young people and professionals are still welcome to contact the service 

at merton@talkofftherecord.org 

 

Thursday Challenges 

I know a number of you have been keeping a close eye on our Twitter page for the daily videos that 

are being uploaded.  Each Thursday, a member of staff is setting a challenge and this week it is the turn 

of Ms Finan.  We hope you are enjoying watching these videos with your child as much as we are 

enjoying making them to keep in touch with you all.  If you haven’t yet seen them please click here to 

access our Twitter page. 

Finally, we are still waiting for further guidance from the DfE regarding teacher assessments for Year 

11 and Year 13. Once we have more detail, we will be writing home to families but we want to reassure 

you that we know how vital it is that our students are prepared for the next step in their education 

and we will do all we can to support them. We will also be writing to Year 10 and Year 12 as they 

continue with their studies at this uncertain time. 

As we approach what would have been the Easter holiday, I want to remind families that our end of 

term newsletter will be published as normal in the next few days. I would also like to take this 

opportunity to thank you for your support and good wishes that have been greatly appreciated by the 

staff. 

Sending you all my very best wishes. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 K. Heard 

Mrs K Heard 
Headteacher 
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